
 

     

 

 
 

City of Half Moon Bay 
Community Development Department 

City Hall, 501 Main Street, Half Moon Bay CA 94019  Phone: (650) 726-8250  Website: www.half-moon-bay.ca.us 

 

NOTICE OF INTENT  

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 

To: Interested Individuals 

 County of San Mateo 

 

This is to advise that the City of Half Moon Bay has prepared an Initial Study (IS) to evaluate the environmental 

impacts of the project identified below, as required by the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  As mandated 

by State Law, the review period for this document is not less than 30 (thirty) days.  Based upon the conclusions set forth 

in the IS, the City of Half Moon Bay proposes to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND).   

 

Project Title:  Carter Park Improvement (project file PDP-19-059) 

 

Project Location:  The project is proposed at the site of the existing Carter Park, which is located in Downtown Half 

Moon Bay on Main Street, north of Pilarcitos Creek.   

 

Project Description:  The project proposes to renovate Carter Park with a new amphitheater and support building, 

children’s play area, a picnic area, restroom/concession building, solidarity trail, entry sidewalks and pathway, and 

landscaping.   

 

The 30-day review period for the IS and MND begins on November 4, 2020 and closes on December 4, 2020. Persons 

having comments concerning this project, including objections to the basis of determination set forth in the IS, are invited 

to furnish their comments summarizing the specific and factual basis for their comments, in writing to the City of Half 

Moon Bay.  Please provide your contact information and send your comments to: 

 

City of Half Moon Bay 

Attention: Scott Phillips, Associate Planner 

City Hall, 501 Main Street, Half Moon Bay, CA 94019 

Fax: (650) 726-8261 or Email: SPhillips@hmbcity.com 

 

The MND, IS, and appendices are available for download from the City’s website: http://www.half-moon-bay.ca.us    

 

In response to the COVID-19 and Shelter-in-Place policy, hard copies are no longer available at the typical locations such 

as the City of Half Moon Bay Community Development Department, Planning Division, located at City Hall, 501 Main 

Street; and at the Half Moon Bay Library, located at 620 Correas Street during normal business hours.  

 

Therefore, if requested, a hard copy will be mailed to you. Please allow time for printing and delivery. For questions, 

please contact Scott Phillips at SPhillips@hmbcity.com. 
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